# WRAMBLER

The newsletter for Wreltonians everywhere

No 171 January 2018



## HAPPY NEW YEAR 2018 TO ALL WRELTONIANS EVERYWHERE

A message of appreciation for the donation of £10 received at Christmas towards the cost of publishing the Wrambler. Thank you!

Ruth, Keith and Peter would like to thank everyone who braved the terrible weather on the night of the Craft Fair on the 30th November. Thanks to the generosity of those who did attend, and donations received, we can announce a grand total of £820 was raised.

Thank you again to everyone who helped and the seven stall-holders who made it.

We would also like to wish all Wreltonians, old and new, a prosperous and Happy New Year, *Ruth, Keith and Peter Simpson*.



"We're off trekking again in February......



Come and join us at the Village Hall at 7pm on Thursday February 22nd! Bathsheba and Peter Hartrey's talk and slide show will be taking us

### 'Trekking to Lunana in Northern Bhutan'

There will of course be warming drinks and biscuits and a large donations bucket. Bring your own gloves!

So, make a note in your new diaries and look out for more details next month."



Supporting the Wrambler and offering our residents... ... a touch of tranquillity







#### WRELTON VILLAGE SUPPER NIGHT

Next Supper Night - Tuesday 13th February 2018

"The Food Bank collections at the beginning of Advent and at the Christmas Evening at the Village Hall were well received, appreciated and well used. Thank you to those who contributed."

Future donations can be made direct at the Methodist Church on Potter Hill on Thursdays between 4.00 and 6.00 pm



SUPERFAST In 2017 the planned upgrade of network connections to Wrelton NORTH YORKSHIRE finally happened to enable us to upgrade to Superfast Broadband.

We have heard of one or two households who have upgraded successfully but also the opposite - as can be seen below from Peter Anderson.

"As you know for many years BT have been promoting "fibre" and high speed broadband, with special offers just for us their special existing customers.

Then it happened, in September we finally got fibre in the village with the new cabinet next to our garden wall!

At the end of October we decided to upgrade as it would only cost us £6 per month more to move from "up to 17mbs" (actual 3.5) to potentially 52mbs.

On the 22nd December and after four orders and numerous phone calls and on-line conversations with BT we were promised action with a direct line to one of their connections team. He contacted Openreach and was informed that we could not upgrade ...... because we were

on a different circuit to most of the village and Openreach did not intend to upgrade our circuit!"

Recently I was on Twitter and there was a complaint to Superfast North Yorkshire who are responsible for dealing with the funding for the network upgrades regarding a similar problem in Fadmoor.

I contacted SFNY and mentioned Peter's issues and they asked anyone who has such problems to contact them direct and they would look into it. They requested landline number and full address to info@superfastnorthyorkshire.co.uk

If you have any similar stories - successes or otherwise - or a solution to the provision of broadband then please let us know on wrambler@wreltonvillage.co.uk

BELMONT UPHOLSTERY

01751 476931 www.belmont-upholstery.co.uk WRELTON, NORTH YORKSHIRE



TRADITIONAL UPHOLSTERY CANING AND RUSHING RESTORATION

CLASSES & WORKSHOPS

One December Night
Twas the fifteenth night of December

in the year of twenty seventeen when sixty Wrelton villagers went up beyond the village green;

They made their way to the top of the street, the village hall their destination, to join their friends and neighbours for Christmas celebrations;

Though it was a cold and icy night the hall was warm and bright, decked out with Christmas tree, coloured baubles and twinkling lights;

The hall filled up by seven not a table or chair left empty, once wine was served and drinks dispensed the evening did commence;

They sang four Christmas songs led by a lovely voice, a piano and a cornet, some sang in tune, some sang in time but others needed a bit more wine!

Next up was the the quiz, a picture round of famous Scrooges, Some they guessed and some they knew And some they didn't have a clue!

Then festive nibbles were added to this, home-made mince pies and sausage rolls, good wholesome fayre to feed the brain for the next round of the quiz;

Each table came together as a team, Mr Young, quiz-master, put them through their paces, All Christmas questions some easy, some hard, much heads-a-scratching and puzzled faces;

Following on from a close run tie, Two teams vied for the final prize, But in good spirit the game was won, The answers revealed – "I should have known that one!"

And so the night came to an end with Christmas Carols sung by all, A grateful thank you to all involved for making a really special night At Wrelton Village Hall;

(Lets do it again next year!)

submitted by Anon.

### **JANUARY EVENTS**

in the Village Hall unless otherwise stated

Day	Date	Time	Event
Tue	2nd	5:45-7:45	Fitness Classes
Wed	3rd	4:00-5:00	Yoga for Backs (closed session)
Tue	9th	10:00-4:00	Woodcarvers
Tue	9th	5:45-7:45	Fitness Classes
Tue	9th	7:30	Village Hall Committee meeting
Wed	10th	4:00-5:00	Yoga for Backs (closed session)
Wed	10th	7:00-8:30	General Yoga
Thur	11th	7:30–9:30	Camera Club
Tues	16th	10:00-4:00	Woodcarvers
Tues	16th	5:45-7:45	Fitness Classes
Wed	17th	10:30-12:00	Ladies Coffee morning
Wed	17th	4:00-5:00	Yoga for Backs (closed session)
Wed	17th	7:00-8:30	General Yoga
Tues	23rd	10:00-4:00	Woodcarvers
Tues	23rd	5:45-7:45	Fitness Classes
Tues	23rd	7:30	Parish Council Meeting
Wed	24th	4:00-5:00	Yoga for Backs (closed session)
Wed	24th	7:00-8:30	General Yoga
Tues	30th	10:00-4:00	Woodcarvers
Tues	30th	5:45-7:45	Fitness Classes
Wed	31st	4:00-5:00	Yoga for Backs (closed session)
Wed	31st	7:00-8:30	General Yoga

To book the Village Hall call Jeanette on 07715256727 or email wrelton.village.hall@gmail.com

SIXTEEN LUXURY 4 STAR LODGES SET
AMIDST ACRES OF PINE WOODLAND AND
BEAUTIFUL TRANQUIL COUNTRYSIDE.
PET FRIENDLY AND OPEN ALL YEAR FOR
SHORT STAYS AND SPECIAL BREAKS.
WE CAN EVEN HELPTO ORGANISE A
SPECIAL OCCASION WITH FLOWERS,
WINE OR CAKES.

